
 
 
 
 
 
M/WBE Office 
City of Greensboro 

 
 
 
 
December 22, 2014 

 
TO: Matt Brown, Coliseum Director 

 
FROM: Gwen Carter, M/WBE Coordinator 

 
SUBJECT: STPAC CMAR Selection M/WBE Review 

 
The M/WBE Office reviewed the documentation submitted by Skanska/Rentenbach, JE 
Dunn/TA Loving and Messer/Landmark Joint Venture partnerships to determine their Good 
Faith Efforts to provide an equal opportunity for M/WBE firms to participate on the CMAR 
teams.  The M/WBE goals established for the CMAR Joint Venture partnership was 5% and the 
CMAR protégé was 3%.  All of the teams met the City’s M/WBE participation goals. 

 
Skanska/Rentenbach selected Sterling Construction Services, Inc. to meet the CMAR Joint 
Venture partnership goal and RFI Construction LLC to meet the M/WBE protégé goal.   Both 
firms possess the relevant M/WBE certification and North Carolina general contracting licensing 
requirements for the project. 

 
JE Dunn/TA Loving selected Sterling Construction Services, Inc. to satisfy the City’s M/WBE 
Joint Venture partner goal and JCG & Associates to satisfy the M/WBE preconstruction protégé 
goal. 

 
The Messer/Landmark Performing Arts team proposed to use Miles McClellan Construction 
Company to meet its M/WBE CMAR Joint Venture partnership commitment and Scott Devin of 
Scott’s Ltd., Inc. as its M/WBE protégé for the preconstruction phase of the project.    

Please give me a call if you have any questions. 
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